FINANCE AND POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING
Lytchett Matravers Parish Council

MINUTES of the Meeting held on 14th October 2013 in the Village Sports Club at 7:30 p.m.
PRESENT: Cllrs K Norris, A Bush, I Maitland (from 19:55), J Taylor, M Colvey, C Wood, and the Parish Clerk Mr T Watton
1. APOLOGIES.  Cllr R Miller.
2. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was none. 
3. Declarations of Pecuniary Interest; and consideration of requests for Special Dispensations under Section 33 of the Localism Act 2011. 
There were none.
4. MINUTES OF THE MEETING on 12th August 2013 were ACCEPTED as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
5.         MATTERS ARISING

Minute 12, 6th June 2011. Security of council papers & records The Parish Clerk reported on the list of historic documents he had prepared for transfer to the County Archives. These include minutes and accounts books only. The County Archivists are not interested in general correspondence. The return was requested of the Council minute book Dec 1894 – Nov 1932 which was being electronically scanned by a Council member.
Payments for BT services- It was RECOMMENDED that the Council switches to Direct Debit payments for office phone and broadband services. 
Internal control / Annual Governance tasks. Action: Parish Clerk to review this and advise Cllrs of the tasks required for the 2013/14 year. 
6. Receipt of Latest bank reconciliation and accounts for 2013/14 to   date. 
Bank Reconciliation for 1st October had been circulated in advance. A copy is attached at Appendix 1 to these minutes. The council noted that this shows a reconciliation discrepancy of £185.29 which is assumed to be related to the figure for the start of the year as a result of accruals. Pam White is due to undertake a quarterly internal audit and will be asked to examine this aspect in particular. Acceptance of the bank reconciliation on this basis was RECOMMENDED. 

It was also RECOMMENDED that the Parish Clerk should draft a letter to Santander Bank to request a transfer of funds from the Business Direct Saver account to the new HSBC deposit account to leave £163K in the Santander account representing the Foxhills S106 money. This account to then serve as the “Foxhills Open Space fund” only.     

7. FEEDBACK ON Annual return to the external auditor.  for year ended 31st march 2013. 
It was reported that auditors have now replied with an unqualified acceptance of the audit. However, two points were reported for the Council to note for next year, as follows: 

Fixed assets – “The prior year comparative for fixed assets is incorrect, as an asset(s) has been left off the register. The current year figure includes this asset and is therefore correct”. 

Reconciliation of boxes 7 & 8 – “There is an unreconciled difference between the reconciliation of boxes 7  and 8 of £1746.13. The council’s reserves may be overstated by this amount. The council must ensure that in future years the difference between boxes 7 and 8 are fully reconciled to demonstrate that all transactions have been correctly identified”. 
8. Update on year end 2012/13 internal accounting statements. 

After a brief discussion it was agreed to finalise these statements after the meeting with Pam White which is planned for 9:30am on 6th November 2013. The statements should then be available for formal acceptance by the Council at its meeting on 18th November.  
9.  Update on requests for investment advice. 

The Parish Clerk confirmed that he had written to the three IFAs, enclosing a brief, as requested by the Working Group of Cllrs. Responses had indicated that each IFA would like a meeting with the Working Group to gather further information. Cllr Norris agreed to act as lead to set up the necessary meetings or conference calls. Action: Cllrs Norris to act accordingly. 
10.        Club Hall – potential problem re Cherry tree in grounds.

It was explained that Mrs Taylor had expressed concern on behalf of the Scouts about the tree roots adversely affecting the concrete path and also the drains. It was agreed to RECOMMEND to Full Council that the tree is removed.  

11.      Club Hall – request for a bat survey.

It was explained that this matter had also been raised by Mrs Taylor on behalf of the Scouts. It was reported by a Cllr that bat surveys can be undertaken by Natural England free of charge – although a donation to that organisation is usual and the survey is undertaken at a time when it is convenient to them, which may not be immediately. Action: Cllr Norris agreed to speak to Bridget Downton at PDC about this. 

12. FINANCE AND POLICY RELATED CORRESPONDENCE

The Parish Clerk reported on two items of correspondence:

A letter from the Land Registry advising of the Fields in Trust registration for the Recreation Ground – seeking to verify that the Council was the applicant. 
A letter from DCC Legal and Democratic Services enclosing a copy of the Path Creation Agreement for the public footpath between Huntick Rd and Wimborne Rd known locally as Jubilee Walk. 

The Parish Clerk also reported on a conversation he had held with the Council’s insurers which had been prompted by a question raised by the Allotment Society regarding the coverage of Council insurance at the Allotment site. The insurers had clarified that incidents occurring on individual plots would normally not be covered because these would be considered to be foreseeable and controllable risks under the responsibility of the individual plot holders. Council liability is restricted to incidents which could be considered to have arisen from neglect by the Council. The insurers clarified this by giving a hypothetical example of Council neglect - a concrete path in a communal area which had been allowed to break up and represented a risk of trips and falls.  It was pointed out that the three Health and Safety risks at the Allotments currently being pursued with the Allotment Society were in communal areas and thus might be considered neglect by the Council. In the light of this it was agreed that a group of Council members would pay particular attention to the Allotments when carrying out the Annual Review of Risks, as required under the Parish & Town Council Governance rules.   Action: Cllr Wilson to lead a risk assessment at the Allotments as part of this wider annual review.  

13. MATTERS OF INTEREST AND INFORMATION RELATED TO FINANCE AND POLICY

There were none. 

 There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 21:09pm
Annotated by/on ………………………….     Approved by/on ………………………
